Norton Park Committee
June 10, 2020 – Regular Meeting
Zoom Meeting

**MEMBERS PRESENT:** Vice Chair Nan Wasniewski, Kevin Byrne, Patrick Reading, Katherine Kosiba, Alternates Linda Pasternak and Juliana Cameron.

MEMBERS ABSENT: Chair Robert Misbach.

**OTHERS PRESENT:** Public Works Director Jim Paggioli, Board of Selectmen Liaison Denise Mizla, David Wasniewski.

#### 1. CALL TO ORDER

Vice Chair N. Wasniewski called this Zoom regular meeting to order at 6:35 pm. In the absence of two members, Chair Wasniewski seated alternates J. Cameron and L. Pasternak.

#### 2. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA

No additions were requested.

# 3. APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES – MARCH 11, 2020

Motion by: L. Pasternak

to approve the minutes from March 11, 2010 as read.

Second by: J. Cameron.

**Vote:** Unanimous by those present.

### 4. CITIZEN COMMENTS

No comments received.

K. Kosiba joined the meeting at this point in the agenda and replaced L. Pasternak as a voting member.

#### 5. CORRESPONDENCE

- 6.1. Donations
  - K. Kosiba sent a message that matching grants have been received and an additional \$100 donation has been received from Sylvina (Wasniewski) Rollins and Kevin Rollins.
- 6.2. Email none at this time.
- 6.3. Other none at this time.

#### 6. STATUS UPDATE FROM JIM PAGGIOLI

J. Paggioli noted that work is on-going at the property. The bridge construction has begun. The remediation work will begin when the bridge is done. The walking paths have been cleared and this committee's plans should be ready to be implemented by October.

#### 7. SPECIAL FORUM MEETING DISCUSSION

The scheduled forum has been cancelled due to Covid-19. It is difficult to reschedule as there is still a limit on amount of people in one gathering. It is hoped that by the next meeting a date will be finalized and the restrictions will be lessened.



Norton Park Committee
June 10, 2020 – Regular Meeting
Zoom Meeting

#### 8. FLYER/PARK AMENITIES

J. Cameron stated the flyer will be sent to the members for final review and prices for printing will be presented at the next meeting. It will then be sent to Board of Selectmen for approval before going to printer. The amenities such as the bike rack(s), benches, etc. have not been presented for final approval.

## 9. GRANTS

K. Byrne noted that the Lions Club grants were not distributed this year due to their fundraising being cancelled. K. Byrne applied for the "People for Bikes" Fall Grant offering but it was also cancelled. An application will be sent in Spring if the grant opens again. Another opportunity with River Trails and Conservation Assistance was for services that members are supplying. K. Byrne will continue to look for grant opportunities.

## 10. CITIZEN COMMENTS

None received.

#### 11. ADJOURNMENT

Motion by: P. Reading to adjourn this meeting. **Second by:** J. Cameron

Vote:

Unanimous to approve.

Vice Chair Wasniewski adjourned this meeting at 7:19 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Jane Slade Clerk